S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 28th October 2019 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr P Bland, Mr M Narborough, Mr K Reynolds, Mrs D Gotts and  Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) 
Apologies: Mr D Price, Mr S Scales, Mr S Wells and Mr A Evans 
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 30th September 2019:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Reynolds seconded by Mr Narborough, with all other members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None 
4. To receive questions from the Public:  None
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

19/01705/F
Windy Ridge, 28 Church Lane, South Wootton

Proposed rear extension, internal alterations and new car port
Decision: Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

19/01757/F
Hopkins & Moore – Land at Sandbach Road, South Wootton

Variation of condition, revised drawings which show amended new tree and hedging details to the site frontage to Nursery Lane.
Decision: Support the Application
(Clerks Note: the position of the 1.8m footpath along the front of the site remains unchanged as a result of this proposal)
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

19/017770/O
1 Ryalla Drift, South Wootton

New Dwelling
Decision: Support the Application in principle
The Parish Council supports the Planning Application in principle however, feel a bungalow is the most appropriate form of development to remain in keeping with surrounding properties and to avoid overlooking. 
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
19/01056/F
30 The Birches, South Wootton

Alterations and extension to residential dwelling
19/01314/F
Lyndon, 94 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

Proposed residential dwelling following sub-division of site
19/01364/F

8 Coniston Close, South Wootton

Proposed car port (retrospective)
19/01371/F
Springwood Lodge, 7 Grimston Road, South Wootton

Proposed conversion from garage to games room and proposed garage 
Knight’s Hill Planning Appeal:  Mr Bland explained that 2 meetings had taken place, one on 18th October at the Borough Council Offices and one on 23rd October at the South Wootton Parish Council Meeting Room. Both meetings were to discuss next steps for the appeal which will take place between the 14th and 17th January 2020. Notes as attached. (The first three days of the appeal will be held at the Knight’s Hill Hotel and the last day, the 17th January 2020 will be held at the Town Hall). Mr Bland explained that Ben Coulson will be organising some briefing notes for the Traffic and Transport side of things, Michael De Whalley will be speaking on Environmental issues and Lord Howard is organizing the Heritage side of things. 
Mr Bland explained that although the Borough Council will no longer be objecting on Traffic & Transport they will be concentrating on Heritage matters. David Price has been registered to speak on behalf of South Wootton Parish Council at the Inquiry.
6.  To discuss Highways Issues:   
Street Lighting – Nursery Lane: Mrs Cornwell explained that she had received an email from a resident of Nursery Lane concerned about the lack of Street Lighting. She explained that on the evening of Friday 25th October an accident had occurred when a vehicle traveling from the Kings Lynn direction had crashed into the back of a stationary vehicle outside a neighbouring property, this accident the resident believes is associated with the lack of Street Lights.
Mrs Cornwell explained that the Parish Council received a draft Section 38 Agreement from Hopkins and Moore, to take over responsibility, both maintenance and supply, of the new Street Lights. Mrs Cornwell sent the document across to the Parish Council solicitors and asked for the documents to be checked. This was done and a few minor amendments and points of clarification were made, and the Parish Council are now waiting for the Section 38 Agreement to come from the Hopkins and Moore Solicitors to be signed. Until all the paperwork has been agreed and signed the Street Lights cannot be installed. Members asked Mrs Cornwell to re-iterate these facts to the resident and explain that at this point in time the matter is out of our control. Once installed, the lights will be on the side of the new Hopkins ‘Oaklands’ estate.
Nursery Lane Hedge:  Mr Narborough enquired when the hedge which runs along Nursery Lane would be cut. Mrs Cornwell stated that the hedge cutting will take place week commencing 28th October.
Jubilee Street Lights: Mr Reynolds asked if the Clerk could contact the Norfolk County Council to ask if the Street Lights can be illuminated between the Jubilee Roundabout and the Hardwick Roundabout, these have not been working for several years. Mrs Cornwell said she would email our County Council representative, Mr Simon Eyre.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.40pm.

7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 11th November 2019, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
11th November 2019       
 


                                      Chairman
